
COUNCIL NEWS 
 
Flinders Highway update 
The last section of sealing at the 
Flinders Highway/ Wine Shanty 
Road intersection will be 
undertaken tomorrow (May 18). 
This will only be delayed if 
continued rain does not allow the 
surface to dry. 
The sealing will commence after 
10am at which time traffic delays 
of 15 to 20 minutes may be 
experienced. 
The new seal will need time to 
cure, consequently Contractors 
and Council are requesting that 
care is taken when trafficking the 
intersection for the next few 
weeks. 
This is the last of the sealing 
works to occur this year with the 
final seal over the whole length of 
the project to happen in early 
2024. 
Council thanks residents and road 
users for their patience during the 
construction works. 
 
Employment opportunities 
Applications will close this Friday 
for two positions – an Aerodrome 

Operations Officer and 
Maintenance General Duties & 
Plant Operator. 
For more information, visit 
Council’s website.  
 
Fortnightly Patrol Grading 
Schedule – Commencing May 15 

• Patrol P: Green Patch Road, 
Chapman Road, Charlton Gully 
Road (gravel section), Old 
Racecourse Road, Roberts 
Road, Stinky Creek Road. 

• Patrol Q: Warrow Road, 
Settlers Road. 

• Patrol R: Farm Beach Road, 
Airport Lane, Merintha Creek 
Road, Shelley Beach Road. 

• Patrol S: Settlers Road, 
Strawberry Hill Road. 

Please note:  Subject to change if 
priority occurs.  

 
Rates Reminder 
Fourth Quarter Rates notices 
have been issued and are due on 
June 7. Council is reminding 
ratepayers to please keep an eye 
out in your emails and mailboxes. 
To make payment, or register for 
an electronic notice, please visit 
Council’s website. 

 
 
Empowering women 
Council’s Chief Executive Officer 
Delfina Lanzilli was a panel 
member at the Business in 
Schools Making Her Mark forum in 
Port Lincoln on March 31.  
The forum aimed to promote the 
range of non-traditional job 
options available to young 
women/women in the local 
workforce. 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
Greenly Beach planting day 
Lower Eyre Coastcare and Lake 
Wangary School will host their 
annual Greenly Beach planting 
day on Sunday, June 4 from 
10am-3pm. Enquiries to Kerryn on 
0498 387 961. 
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Mental Health Support line 
The Department of Health and 
Aged Care has launched the 
Head to Health Intake and 
Assessment Phone Service, 
designed to help people find the 
most appropriate mental health 
support for their needs. The 
phone service is a single-entry 
point into and between all 
community mental health 
services.  
Anyone can call 1800 595 212 to 
seek advice about what mental 
health services are available in 
their region and/or have a chat to 
determine the level of care they 
may require, followed by a referral 
to the most appropriate service. 
 
Heritage Conservation Grants 
The new Heritage Conservation 
Grant Program has opened for 
applications. Grants are intended 
to assist with essential 
conservation works at privately 
owned State Heritage Places.  
Heritage Conservation Grants: 
• are available to owners of State 

heritage listed places and 
places situated within a State 
Heritage Area.  

• provide up to $20,000 for 
conservation work or 
documentation  

• are provided on a dollar-for-
dollar basis in most cases. 

Applications close August 10. For 
more information visit 
www.environment.sa.gov.au  
 
Promotional video 
The Cummins & District Tourism 
Committee has released its 
promotional video of the township, 
We Live It, You'll Love It - 
Cummins, South Australia. 
 The video will be used to promote 
our district and aims to help recruit 
medical staff. View the video here.  
 
Temporary office closure 
Council’s Cummins office and 
Port Lincoln branch office will be 
closed from 8.30am-2pm 
tomorrow (May 18) due to staff 
training. Apologies for any 
inconvenience.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

http://www.environment.sa.gov.au/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A1SCKVEwy3I


 



 

We invite you to a�end the launch of our Statewide Inclusive Educa�on Services (SIES), formerly 

SERU, Community Library collabora�on ini�a�ve:  

at the 

Cummins School Community Library 

on 

Wednesday 9th August at 1-3pm 

(A*ernoon tea provided courtesy of Lower-Eyre Council) 

We support the inclusion and achievement of diverse learners through developing partnerships with 

families, sites, DfE and non-DfE agencies by providing: 

• services 

• professional development 

• advice and 

• specialised support materials 

to enable educators to personalise teaching and learning programs through the implementa�on of 

adjustments. 

We support eligible children and young people from birth to Year 12 with a disability or func�onal 

need to access, engage, par�cipate, and a�ain in the: 

• Early Years Learning Framework (EYLF)  

• The Australian Curriculum  

• South Australian Cer�ficate of Educa�on  

 

We see families as cri�cal partners working with school and service providers to support your 

children and young people. You can access our collec�on as a guest or become a registered borrower 

on our website SERU – Special Educa�on Resource Unit. 

We will be sharing with you the Specialised Inclusive Resources allocated for access from the 

Cummins School Community Library and how to access addi�onal resources and support from SERU. 

 

For more informa�on/RSVP contact: 

Kelly Tracey: Kelly.tracey750@schools.sa.edu.au or 

Bronnie Whitelaw: Bronwyn.whitelaw360@schools.sa.edu.au 

t 8235 2871  

e SERU.Library740@schools.sa.edu.au  

 


